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Human Rights Council

31st session of the UPR Working Group

Review of Central African Republic

Intervention by the delegation of Ukraine

(9 November 2018)

Mr. President,

Ukraine welcomes the delegation of Central African Republic.

We commend the Government’s commitments to cooperate fully with this Council, in particular the HRC Independent Expert on CAR, as well as with the African regional institutions, to achieve peace and security in the country. 

The efforts by CAR to strengthen its national human rights framework are notable. We positively regard the adoption of the Constitution, and the establishment of the Special Criminal Court and the National Commission on Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms. 
Yet, we express our concern at continued reports of the escalation of violence, and grave and systematic human rights abuses perpetrated by armed groups including killings, torture, sexual violence, recruitment of children. All perpetrators must be brought to justice.

Ukraine recommends to the Government:

· to allocate necessary funding for effective functioning of the National Commission on Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms, and the Special Criminal Court;

· to ratify the OP2 to ICCPR and take necessary legislative measures to abolish death penalty;

· to establish the NPM in accordance with the obligations under the OPCAT.

We wish the Government of CAR every success in promotion of human rights.

I thank you.
